
January 10, 2025 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
Baby, it’s cold outside!  And with the cold temperatures we are seeing illnesses like influenza, RSV and 
COVID.  Because we have been seeing more residents with respiratory symptoms, we have an 
increased number of residents on droplet precautions.  We have also seen residents with cases of 
Influenza A, RSV and COVID.  Additionally, we have over 30 nursing staff and 20 home care staff who 
work in both Skilled Nursing and Personal Care. As such, we are masking for 2 weeks to lessen the risk 
of outbreaks.  Masking will be reviewed on January 23rd. If you visit a resident residing in Skilled or 
Personal Care, please wear a mask. If you do not feel well or have symptoms, please refrain from 
visiting until you feel better. 
 
 
J-Hallway Restroom  
On Monday, January 13, 2025, the J-hallway public restroom will be closed for several weeks for 
renovation.  Please use the public restrooms in the lobby as an alternative. 
 
 
Lower-Level Corridor 
The renovation to the lower-level corridor is set to begin the week of January 20th and is expected to 
take approximately 2 months to complete.  This scope of work includes new flooring, paint and 
ceilings.  We will be sure to communicate any closures which would require using alternative routes 
prior to starting that work.  Please use caution when traveling through this area as there will be 
additional workers and contractors at times.   
 
 
Infection Control 
No Residential nor any Care Center residents are positive for COVID.  One staff member tested positive 
and is at home on isolation. 
 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 
 
 
 


